[image: image1.png]


[image: image2.png]


      Abronhill Primary School and Nursery Class
                

January 2018 
Dear Parents/Carers,
Staffing
We are delighted to welcome Miss Rachel Stewart to primary 5 where she will cover Mrs. Burns’s maternity leave for the rest of the session.  Our primary 2 teacher, Mrs. Hannah, will now work Wednesday-Friday in class and Mrs. McCarron will teach the class on Mondays and Tuesdays.  We welcome Miss Darryl Barbour to our nursery class where she will work throughout the morning sessions.

Mrs Burns

We are also delighted to announce that Mrs. Burns had a baby boy in December.  He is gorgeous and the family are all doing well.  We are all looking forward to meeting him soon. 
Primary 1 Enrolments

Our primary 1 enrolments took place last week.  If there is anyone who missed these sessions, perhaps due to the weather, please contact the school and we can arrange a time for this to take place.

Nursery Enrolments

If you, or anyone you know, have children who will be 3 years old before 1 March, you can apply for a funded nursery place for session 2018/19.  Applications must be in by Friday 2nd  March. Letters notifying parents/carers about nursery placement decisions will be issued on 4th May.
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Burns’ Celebrations: Whole School
On Friday 26th January the school will have a Burns’ celebration in the gym hall at 9:30am.  Every class will perform a poem and song and we would like to welcome all families and friends to attend this event.  Children and guests are encouraged to wear tartan.  Refreshments will be available after the performance.
Burns’ Celebrations: Nursery
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On Wednesday 31st January the nursery will have a visit from ‘Step Wee Ceilidh’.  Traditional Scottish dances will be taught to the children and parents/carers.  The final times and arrangements are still to be confirmed and information will be provided directly from the nursery staff. 
Parent/Carer Meetings

Our next parent/carer meetings take place on Tuesday 6th February.  Slips will be sent home this week for appointment times.  
Target Books

Our new target books have mostly been working well and we would like to thank you for sharing these with your children and adding your views to them.  It is really important that every child has his/her target book completed and in class so that it can be referred to by the child and teacher.  If anyone still has a target book at home please return it to school by Friday 26th January. 

Successful Learners

The nursery and all classes work very hard every day and have been learning lots and achieving great success in many areas.  
· Scotland is being studied throughout the nursery and school with the children learning about traditions, famous Scots, songs, poems and dancing.  Our primary 1 and 1/2 class are particularly enjoying Scottish artwork and dancing.  Primary 2 have been learning about Charles Rennie Mackintosh and have been developing their problem solving skills. 

· Our primary 3 and 4 classes have their assemblies soon and will be sharing what they have learned about friendship (P3) and Chinese New Year (P4).  
· Primary 5 learned more about healthy lifestyles and took part in basketball sessions with Glasgow Rocks.  They are also excited to learn about Victorians.
· Primary 6 will be helping their teacher in planning a topic about rainforests.

· Primary 7 received an initial visit about Clyde in the Classroom and they have received a hatchery so they can look after and study trout as they grow and develop.  They will then release the fish into the Clyde.  Primary 7 also took part in the Mock Court project with many other schools and won both of the trials they were involved in.  One of the groups has successfully made it to the finals which will take place in the Edinburgh High Court later this session.  Well done to them all!
SSPCA Visit

The SSPCA will visit the school and nursery on Thursday 25th January to speak with the children regarding the welfare of animals.
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Nurturing Nature








Our nursery class has the opportunity to participate in the Nurturing Nature programme.  This begins on Tuesday 30th January and will be led by a visiting specialist.  The aim of the programme is to encourage outdoor learning and increase outdoor activity involving children and parents. 

Parent/Carer Helpers

If anyone would be interested in helping in the school please contact me for more information.
New Class Libraries

We have recently purchased new class library furniture for classes throughout the school and are in the process of updating the books we have available for the children to read in class and bring home.  More information will be sent home soon regarding these new resources. 
Appropriate Clothing
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Please ensure that children come to school and nursery wearing clothes and footwear that are appropriate for this time of the year.  Children should have jumpers/cardigans on and girls should not have bare legs as they are out playing in the cold.  Please ensure children have jackets every day and, when required, gloves, scarves and hats.  If children are wearing wellies they should bring indoor shoes as wellies are quite uncomfortable if they are sitting/working on the floor.  If anyone has any spare wellies, hats and gloves please hand them into school or nursery as we can make good use of them.

Weather

As we experienced last week the weather can have a significant impact on our homes, local areas and the day-to-day services we use.  Please ensure you refer to the leaflet that was sent home regarding adverse weather and note that information regarding winter weather is available on the North Lanarkshire website.  When possible, the school will continue to update parents through the text messaging system and the blog. 
It has come to my attention recently that staff members have been approached and asked to bring children into school early because it is cold or raining.  Prior to 9am there is no supervision within the school to facilitate this.  Children will be brought into school when the bell rings.  

Incidents of Abuse Towards Staff

In Abronhill Primary School and Nursery Class all staff members are willing to speak to parents/carers regarding any issue in connection to the children.  Our expectations are that any interactions between staff and parents/carers are conducted in an appropriate and respectful manner. 
North Lanarkshire Council does not tolerate incidents of violence or abuse towards employees.  Anyone abusing an employee of this Council either verbally or physically may be subject to criminal prosecution and/or withdrawal of Council services.  Our employees will be fully supported in circumstances where abusive or violent behaviour has been displayed.

Valentine’s Disco
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Our Valentine’s disco will take place on Thursday 8th February 


At the following  times: 
Primaries 1-3   6:15pm-7:15pm   Primaries 4-7   7:30pm-8:30pm

Entry is £1 and the cost includes a goody bag.  

This event is organised by our Parent Council and we would like

to thank them in advance.  If anyone is interested in helping at this 
event or in any of the work our Parent Council does please let us know.
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Transition into Primary 1

Mrs. Martin has been working with the pre-schoolers in the primary 1 classroom since October and the children have been familiarising themselves with the classroom environment and resources and are enjoying working on a range of activities.  We will shortly be providing the children with homework bags so that families can support the children with a range of activities.   Information letters will be provided next week detailing the monthly transition programme that Mrs. McCarron will provide between February and June which will involve all of our August 2017 primary 1 children.  

Contact Details
Please ensure you inform the school and nursery of any changes to telephone numbers and emergency contacts so that we have the correct details.  If children are ill, hurt or if there is an emergency we need to be able to quickly contact someone.  Please also return your email addresses on the slip that has been provided so that you can receive emails from the school.

Head Lice
Please ensure that you regularly check your child’s hair for any signs of head lice.  These are easily passed between children and it is important that they are treated quickly to prevent them spreading.  We have extra leaflets on head lice in school and if you would like one please ask at the office.
School Car Park
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The school car park is for staff only and is not to be used by parents/carers to park or drop children off.  Parents/carers and children must not walk through the car park either.  There is a path at the side of the car park for pedestrians and this must be used by parents/carers and children at all times. 
Further information or concerns

Should you require further information or have any concerns, please do not hesitate to call a member of the Senior Management Team at any time or make an appointment with your child’s class teacher/key worker.
Best wishes

Jane Stocks
Head Teacher

We welcome any comments or suggestions.  Please return this slip to school.
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